MINUTES of MEETING of PLANNING, PROTECTIVE SERVICES AND LICENSING COMMITTEE held in the COUNCIL CHAMBERS, KILMORY, LOCHGILPHEAD on WEDNESDAY, 18 SEPTEMBER 2019

Present: Councillor David Kinniburgh (Chair)

Councillor Rory Colville Councillor Donald MacMillan

Councillor Audrey Forrest
Councillor George Freeman
Councillor Graham Archibald
Hardie
Councillor Jean Moffat
Councillor Alastair Redman
Councillor Sandy Taylor
Councillor Richard Trail

Attending: Stuart McLean, Area Committee Manager

Sheila MacFadyen, Senior Solicitor

Graeme McMillan, Solicitor

Colin McNeill, Glasgow Coach Drivers Limited, Applicant

lan Osborne, Objector George Finlay, Objector Allan McCandlish, Objector Lisa McCandlish, Objector

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Robin Currie, Mary-Jean Devon and Lorna Douglas and Roderick McCuish

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

3. CIVIC GOVERNMENT (SCOTLAND) ACT 1982: APPLICATION FOR GRANT OF PRIVATE HIRE CAR OPERATOR LICENCE (GLASGOW COACH DRIVERS LIMITED, GLASGOW)

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and introductions were made.

The Council's Solicitor advised of additional information that had been received from the Objectors outwith the time period allowed by the Civic Government (Scotland) Act 1982 for making objections or representations and advised that it was for the Committee to determine whether or not to accept this late submission.

The Chair invited the Objectors to explain why this further information was submitted late.

Mrs McCandlish explained that they had not been aware of this information they wished to put before the Committee until 20 August 2019 which was after the time when objections had to be submitted. She advised that they thought that the information they wished to submit was serious enough due to what it represented and asked if it would be possible for the Committee to accept it.

The Chair asked the Applicant to advise whether or not he thought the Committee should accept this late information.

Mr McNeill confirmed that he thought it would be best if the Committee made that decision as he did not know what the information was about.

The Chair then sought the views of the Members.

Councillor Freeman advised that as the Applicant had not seen this additional information he thought it would be unfair to present it now.

Councillor Kinniburgh advised that if the Committee were minded to accept the additional information he would seek a view from the Applicant as to whether or not he would wish an adjournment to allow the Committee to read the paperwork.

Councillor Trail said that he thought the Committee should read the additional paperwork and then decide on the merits of it.

Councillor Moffat advised that as the Applicant was not objecting to the paperwork being considered then she saw no reason for the Committee not to.

The Committee agreed to accept the late submission from the Objectors and this was circulated to the Committee and the Applicant.

Councillor Moffat sought an adjournment of the Committee to another day in view of the amount of paperwork that was tabled.

It was established from the Applicant that he was happy for the Committee to proceed with the hearing today.

Councillor Kinniburgh sought and received confirmation from Mr McMillan that it was hoped to bring a report to the Committee in October on the findings of the recent Taxi and Private Hire Survey.

Decision

The Committee agreed to continue consideration of this application until next month to allow Members to digest the additional information before them and to also consider the findings of the survey.

(Reference: Report by Head of Legal and Regulatory Support, submitted)